
MLA August Board Meeting
THURSDAY, 08.08.2024

ZOOM Meeting Online - Board Quorum

────────────────────────────────────

Call to Order- 7:07 pm

President’s Report- Tim Wilson
● Nothing new to report

Treasurer’s Report- Julie Collins
● $6,700 collected in donations for BioChar, $7,695 spent
● Dave Fraher made a motion to approve the budget as

presented, Tim Wilson seconded the motion, all approved.

Board Attendees:
Tim Wilson, President
David Fraher, Vice President
Julie Collins, Treasurer
Suzanne Marsee, Secretary
Dave Clark, Director
Teddy Janiuk, Director
Bob Kellogg, Director (absent)
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Secretary Report - Suzanne Marsee
● Julie Collins made a motion to approve the June 2024 Meeting Mins as written, Teddy Janiuk

seconded the motion, all approved.

Committee Reports

Parks - Lorri Britsch (absent, presented by Suzanne Marsee)
● Summer Picnic scheduled for Saturday, August 24, 2024.

○ Email has been sent out asking for everyone attending to donate a side dish, or dessert to
pass.

○ Dave Clark explained that the Horse racing game is a Quarters dice game.

Walking Path - Suzanne Marsee
● Letter sent to Kim Thompson on July 1, 2024.

● Website updated.
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Lakes - Doug Collins
● Doug Collins proposed to the board to switch to a new treatment company for Lake Spraying.

Aqua Weed. David Fraher made a motion to switch to Aqua Weed, Tim Wilson 2nd the motion, all
approved.

Building - Teddy Janiuk
● Lot 196: New Home Build - Andrew Gurka

○ The building committee approved the home and asked the surrounding 3 neighbors to sign
off on the 2-car detached garage with it being lakeside.

○ Note Andrew will need to get a variance from the township as his build does not meet the
setback requirements for side or lake front setbacks for a lakeside build.

● Lot 258: Attached Garage - Jim Anderson

○ The building committee approved the attached garage but made note the build does not
meet the setback requirements from the road/easement by the township, Jim will need to
get a variance from the township.

● Lot 325: New Outbuilding (Pole Barn) - Mary Tarte

○ I will be sending this back to Mary Friday with the approval of the building committee, the
committees only follow up is that outbuild matches the color of the home across the street
and meets all setback requirements.

● Justin Smiloski has resigned effective immediately from the Building Control Committee, the board
has placed Doug Collins in this position. Both Tim Wilson and Bruce Little are resigning at the end
of September 2024. Please see below in New Business for the information for their replacements.
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Old Business

Park C - Boat Launch - Teddy Janiuk
● Slow going due to the amount of rain we have received in the past couple of weeks.

● Had a walk down with Cody from Lester Bros on Monday, August 5.

● Plan is to have the project completed before Labor Day Weekend.

● Handicap spot did not work out the way it was originally intended and has become a parallel
parking spot.

Deed Restrictions Review Update - Julie Collins
● Attached is a copy of Liberty Township's Zoning Ordinance. Below is an excerpt from section

5.11.C which addresses the temporary occupancy of a trailer during construction of a permanent
dwelling. I do believe the deed restrictions are in compliance with the township. I do think we
should add language that puts the responsibility on the member to ensure they have all
appropriate permits and follow township requirements.

○ C. The Zoning Administrator shall have authority to grant a permit for the temporary
occupancy of a mobile home, hardside travel trailer, or RV during the period of actual
construction of a permanent dwelling on any lot subject to the following conditions:

○ 1. During the period of construction of a new permanent dwelling, but not to exceed a
period of twelve (12) consecutive months. The owner of such permanent dwelling
premises, and members of such owner's immediate family, shall be permitted to occupy as
a temporary residence one (1) mobile home, hardside travel trailer, or RV situated at such
construction site provided that such owner intends to occupy as a residence such dwelling
upon completion of its construction.

○ 2. Such mobile home, hardside travel trailer, or RV shall not be located between the
established setback line and the public right-of-way line of such premises.

○ 3. The sanitary facilities of the mobile home, hardside travel trailer, or RV for the disposal of
sewage and waste shall be properly connected to the central sewerage system available at
such premises and in case such system is not there and available, then properly connected
to the existing septic tank sewage disposal system which is approved by the Jackson County
Health Department for the permanent dwelling to be constructed thereat.

○ 4. The mobile home dwelling shall meet all of the requirements of the definition for a
mobile home as stated in Section 2.2.35 of this Ordinance. Additionally, said mobile home
shall be no more than ten (10) years old at the time of its placement within the Township.

https://www.libertytwp.us/pdfs/ZoningOrdinance.pdf
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○ 5. A $5,000 performance bond shall be paid and can be forfeited, wholly or in part, if the
mobile home, hardside travel trailer, or RV is not occupied, according to the conditions of
this Ordinance or is not removed by the expiration date of the permit.

○ 6. The user shall enter into an agreement with the Township agreeing to the conditions
listed in this Ordinance.

● I spoke with Mark Hubbard (zoning supervisor) at the Township. Per our conversation he said
they have not changed any zoning regulations recently. Since I have an email from David Teriaco
indicating there are no issues with the township in building a pole barn across the road from a
home - he thinks our deed restrictions are fine with allowing it.

● Tim Wilson has signed and notarized the new updated deed restrictions.

● Please note: the comment “25ft from the middle of the road” has been removed.

● Gloria Andrews asked that the board have an attorney review the deed restrictions before
publishing. All members of the board agreed that we will not have an attorney look at the by-laws.
If an issue arises we will deal with it when it does.

Trading Lot 298 for part of Park C w/the Fenby’s - Suzanne Marsee
● This project is ongoing. Liberty Twp. denied the original request. The Fenby’s have submitted an

appeal on Monday, August 5. This could take up to a month.

New Business

Split Rail Fence @ Park A - Lorri Britsch (absent, presented by Suzanne Marsee & Doug Collins)
● Lorri Britsch would like to begin obtaining quotes for a new split rail fence. Many property owners

have complained that the fence is looking pretty bad and needs to be replaced.
● Dave Clark questioned if the current fence is 25ft from the property line. Would this be

grandfathered in.
● Lorri can get quotes from local companies, but Dave Clark also suggested we replace it ourselves.

So Dave Clark will work with Lorri to determine the cost to replace it ourselves and to get a work
group together to complete the work at no cost to the association..

Park A Rain Runoff Proposal - Doug Collins
● Doug Collins is asking the board for permission to take funds from both the Lake and the Parks

budgets to complete a rain runoff at park A. See attached slides.
● Dave Fraher made a motion to accept the proposal from Greg Warblow to fix the rain runoff

(swale issue) at Park A as presented by Doug Collins. Tim Wilson seconded the motion. All
approved.
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Open Board Positions - Tim Wilson
● No nominations at this time.

Open Building Committee Positions - Suzanne Marsee
● Suzanne Marsee nominated both Frank Feldt & Brian Marsee to fill the vacant positions at the end

of September. Frank Feldt & Brian Marsee accepted the nomination to fill the vacant positions.
● Tim Wilson wanted to thank both Justin Smiloski and Bruce Little for their time and dedication to

working on the building control committee.
● The board voted to accept both Frank Feldt and Brian Marsee to fill the vacant positions, all

members were in favor. Effective Oct 1 the Building Control Committee will be Teddy Janiuk, David
Fraher, Doug Collins, Frank Feldt and Brian Marsee.

Q&A
● EASTSHORE DRIVE PAVING PROJECT - Not a question but just information for Eastshore residents:

○ Eastshore Dr. has been having ongoing conversations regarding getting paved.
○ Eastshore Dr. is a hazard with two washed out areas and the road grading is making it

worse. Residents of Eastshore Dr. would have to do a new petition and 51% property
owners would need to be signed on to move it forward.

○ It was suggested that someone also reach out to Hanover Horton Schools and get their
feedback as to the fact they have to bus students down the road as well.

○ If you would like to be in contact with the Eastshore Dr. paved project, please reach out to
Doug Collins, Lisa Pritula, or Teddy Janiuk to get included in the emails.

○ Please note: the Eastshore paving project is a project that is being organized by the
residents of Eastshroe Dr. and is not a matter that is a part of the MLA association.

Tim Wilson made a motion to end the meeting at 8:02 pm, Julie Collins 2nd, all approved.
Next meeting is scheduled for September 29, at 2 pm at Grace Baptist Church


